## Autumn Term Newsletter 2022





We've loved welcoming new pupils to the school. This is a picture of our Nursery children this year. They've settled brilliantly and have enjoyed completing activities about 'Elfed the Elephant' and the Autumn. Behind them is our new colourful welcome sign that was made by Dafydd Trefor, a local artist. Thank-you to Phil, Coed Môn for placing it on the wall for us.

We've hope that you've seen the colourful transformation that has happened to our school yard! There were big smiles on everyone's faces as they stepped out onto the colourful markings for the first time. The yard has been painted with a variety of numeracy, literacy, sports and team building games. There's even a fun bike track!







It was great to be able to host Urdd sessions once again. The members have enjoyed the opportunity to stay after school to complete a variety of activities such as fun games, folk dancing and crafts, all by socialising through the medium of Welsh.

Thank you very much to everyone that supported the Infants' Harvest Festival service. It was lovely to see the school hall full of people from our community once more. The children performed beautifully. It was the first time that many of them had stood in front of an audience!

## PTA:



The Parents and Teachers Association have an aim to raise £5000 this year. This money will go towards paying for transport, events, trips and people to come in to school and share their expertise. This will ensure that the school can continue to give the pupils amazing experiences.

The PTA have had a fantastic start to the year! The tea and cake stall in Gwyl Mabsant raised £235. The Halloween disco was a huge success and raised £256.82. Thank-you to everyone that has supported the PTA so far.

## Infants:

The Infants have been enjoying their 'Amazing Animals' topic. To inspire the work that they've been doing in class they visited Colwyn Bay Zoo. The children had a superb day seeing the fantastic animals!

A vet came to visit the Reception and Year 1 class. Thank you very much to Iona Jones for the interesting presentation about her work and how she cares for animals. The children have loved role playing vets in the small veterinary surgery that they have in their classroom.





Year 2 have enjoyed completing work based on 'The Tiger that came to Tea' story book. The children wanted to invite their parents to have tea with a tiger. The pupils had been busy creating an animation to teach the community about tigers and the work of The World Wildlife Fund. They baked lots of delicious cakes and performed brilliantly too!

Year 2 visited The Lowry in Manchester to see a production of 'The Tiger that came to Tea'. The class was successful with their application for a grant by Arts Council Wales.







## Juniors:

The Juniors visited Beaumaris Castle to attend the History of Wales Festival for children. The pupils enjoyed a show based on the stories from the Mabinogi.







Year 5 and 6 enjoyed orienteering on Careg Lwyd Estate. Thank you to Môn Active for the fun and educational experience.

As part of their 'Chwedlau Môn' topic, the Juniors worked with the artist Elen Williams to create a large mural. Their artwork is splendid, and they've done a fantastic job of illustrating the witches of Llanddona, Huw Cymunod and many other characters and legends. Thank you to Elen for her brilliant work with the children.

